Rich,
My trip to DC was cancelled due to the Federal Government Shutdown. 
The GAO covered all fees related to cancelling my reasonable travel costs in order to participate. There was no understanding between me or anyone else that might affect my City decisions nor did I accept any honoraria/gifts. 
Thank you,
 Joe
Joe Ferguson
Inspector General

